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Early Evening Layers. © Theresa Williams 

 

December Workshop – Saturday, December 9th 8:30 AM at Maryville 

College, featuring Dave Kelly 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Join us on December 9th for a special 

workshop – the complete course of 

Lightroom Classic by Dave Kelly.  Pre-

registration is required. See pg. 2 for 

details about this learning opportunity. 

 

We hope you enjoyed the Salon and 

banquet on November 17th. See pg. 4 for a 

report on this year’s Salon. Because of the 

Salon there will be no monthly meeting in 

November.  

 

December is about spending time with 

family and friends. There will be no 

monthly meeting in December. We wish 

you all a joyous winter holiday season and 

look forward to meeting again in January. 
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Lightroom Classic Workshop by Dave Kelly 
 

SANP is proud to present the complete course of Lightroom Classic by Dave Kelly. Dave is an award-

winning wildlife photographer who has been an Adobe Certified Instructor for Lightroom® since the 

first version.  He has been an Adobe Certified Instructor for Photoshop starting with CS4 and has 

maintained that certification making him one of the very few Adobe Certified Instructors in the United 

States for both of Adobe’s software programs for photographers.  Dave is one of only eight certified 

Adobe Lightroom instructors in the United States. Dave also holds the Certified Technical Trainer 

credential from the CompTIA organization, is a member of Nikon Professional Services, and 

instructs/teaches Lightroom® and Advanced Lightroom® curriculum for Shoot the Light Workshops 

and Technical Series.  He is also the author of Lightroom® Made Easy books all of which are true 

“how to” books. The 13th edition was just released in October of 2023.  The book not only tells you 

what can be accomplished with images in Lightroom®, but also tells you how to accomplish it with 

easy-to-understand, step-by-step instructions. 

 

 

Why Should You Attend Dave’s 

Workshop: 

 

You will learn from an Adobe-certified 

instructor. Why is this important?  Many 

of those who teach Lightroom are 

teaching based on what they have 

discovered works for them without 

knowing all the ins and outs of 

Lightroom. Not only is Dave a certified 

Lightroom instructor, but he is also an 

award-winning wildlife 

photographer.  He understands what is 

important to wildlife and nature 

photographers.   

 

Dave only teaches in-person workshops 

as it is important for him to get feedback 

from his audience and allow you to ask 

questions. Dave will cover the new 

content aware erase function in the 

healing tool, the new Lens Blur panel and 

the new Color Mixer panel, as well as the 

new techniques in the Masking 

panel.  For more information about Dave 

you can visit his website at this link. 

 

Date and Time:  December 9, 2023. Doors will 

open at 8:30 am. The presentation will start at 9:00 

am and continue until 4:30 pm with appropriate 

breaks. Lunch will be onsite at noon. 

Drinks: Coffee, water, and soft drinks will be pro-

vided as part of your registration fee.  Drinks are 

allowed in the auditorium.  Food is not allowed in 

the auditorium. 

Lunch: Part of your registration fee includes a box 

lunch. It is important that you select your lunch op-

tion when you register. 

Location: Lawson Auditorium in Fayerweather 

Hall at Maryville College. 502 E. Lamar Alexander 

Pkwy, Maryville, TN, 37804 

Registration is available until 2:30 pm Decem-

ber 4th or all seats are taken.  There will be no 

registration at the door. Everyone who attends must 

register online, with no exceptions. 

Registration fees: Members fee is $99 dol-

lars. Non-members fee is $124 dollars which will 

include twelve months of membership in SANP. 

Any questions email me at dalepot-

ter55@gmail.com 

 

Register here! 

https://dekphotography.com/
https://sanp.net/event-5494648
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November 2023 SANP Photography Challenge 
 

Inspired by the imagery of Michel d'Oultremont, SANP 

members sought to capture images where the subject 

represented only a small portion of the total photograph.  

Eleven members submitted a total of 33 images for 

judging. Congratulations to the winners! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Top left: Jack Benhayon, 2nd 

place. 

 

Top right: Jack Benhayon, 1st 

place. 

 

Bottom left: Judith Marquand, 

3rd place. 
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2023 SANP Salon and Banquet 
 

The 2023 SANP Salon was a rousing success, with a plethora of print and digital images that tested the 

judges and delighted all who attended the banquet. Thanks to those who submitted images for judging. 

Special thanks to everyone who worked behind the scenes to make this year’s salon one to remember. 

Congratulations to the winners! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

2023 Print Image Salon 

Best in Show 

Hello Summer 

© Theresa Williams 

2023 Digital Image Salon 

Best in Show 

Zebras 

© Hill Henry 
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2023 SANP Salon and Banquet (cont.) 

 

 

Top left: Sideline judging from club 

members. 

Top right: David Jones (SANP Charter 

member), Jim Parks, & Ed Stickle (SANP 

President) 

Center right: Dale Potter (Salon Chair) 

Bottom right: Print Best in show winter 

Theresa Williams with husband Tony 

Bottom left: People’s Choice Award winner 

Cyndy Waters with President Ed Stickle 

 

Photos by Ann Barber 



 
Southern Appalachian Nature Photographers 

 
 

 

November 2023                                                                                                             Page 6 

 

SANP Members Corner 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

Welcome New SANP Members 

 

Jim Walden recently moved to Knoxville 

and is enjoying all this area has to offer. His 

photographic adventure started with black 

& white film and a 35mm camera, but he’s 

adjusting to the digital photography world. 

He enjoys landscape, cityscape, & abstract 

photography. 

 

Hank Bishop also joins us from Knoxville. 

He enjoys landscape, wildlife, and travel 

photography as well as anything he can 

capture with his cell phone camera. 

 

Welcome to SANP! 

 

Membership Dues Increase 

 

For more than thirty years SANP has been 

an important resource for local nature and 

travel photographer, yet dues remained 

unchanged.  To help offset operating 

expenses, effective January 1st dues will 

increase by $5.00 for an individual and 

$10.00 for a family membership. 

 

The 2024 dues schedule is as follows:  

• Individual: $30 

• Family: $45 

• Non-resident individual: $17.50 

• Non-resident family: $27.50 

• Pellissippi State Student: Free 

• Student: $12.50 

 

Dues are for a twelve-month membership 

beginning the day you joined. 

A foggy morning at the TVA Wetlands. 

© Julie Glibbery 



 
Southern Appalachian Nature Photographers 

 
 

 

November 2023                                                                                                             Page 7 

SANP Members Corner (cont.)  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In Memoriam 

 

We are sad to announce the passing of 

Mike Boyd on November 1st. Mike was 

an avid photographer and SANP 

member since 2007. We remember 

fondly his many contributions to the 

Salon over the years and offer our 

condolences to his wife, Roni. 

 

SANP also remembers Dr. Al Beasley, 

who passed away last March after an 

extended illness. Al was president of 

SANP from 1993-1999. 

 

Condolences from SANP 

Top left: Swirl. © Jack Benhayon 

Center left: Cades Cove Limpkin. 

 © Kelli Thompson 

Bottom left: Last hints of fall from 

Foothills Parkway. © Norm Plate 

Bottom right: Fog and Reflections at 

TVA Wetlands. © Nawras Baban 
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Upcoming Club Meetings 

 

Dec. 9th  Lightroom Classic Workshop  

December No monthly meeting, Happy 

Holidays! 

Jan. 30th TBA  

 

SANP Officers 

 

President: Ed Stickle 

Vice President: David Boruff 

Secretary: Ann Barber 

Secretary’s Assistant: Jack Benhayon 

Treasurer: Sharon Wright Cottrell 

 

Volunteer Managers 

 

Community Outreach: Ron Sentell 

Field Events: Dale Potter 

Librarian: Ann Barber 

Membership: Julie Glibbery 

Newsletter: Kristina Plaas 

Photo Challenges: Ron McConathy 

Programs: Kendall Chiles 

Salon: Ed Stickle 

Social Media: Chris Cannon 

Technology & Software: Brad Cottrell 

Website: Shawn Grant 

Workshops: Open 

 

Board of Directors 

 

The board meets on the 2nd Monday of the 

month. 

 

2021-2023: Chris Cannon 

  David Boruff 

  Marcy Wielfaert 

2022-2024: Jack Benhayon 

  Yvonne Dalschen 

  Clay Thurston 

2023-2025: Bob Howdeshell 

  Dale Potter 

  Jerry Whaley 

It’s More Fun with You! 

 

Joining or renewing your SANP Membership is 

easy. Visit the website and 

renew your membership today. Bring a friend 

with you! 

Join SANP 

Camera Club Council of Tennessee (3CT) 

 

 SANP is a member of 3CT, a network of cam-

era clubs across Tennessee and neighboring 

states. Their monthly newsletter is filled with 

information about meetings and events for 

member clubs. Details can be found on their 

website or on Facebook.  

 

At TVA Wetlands. © Jack Benhayon 

http://www.3ct.org/
https://www.facebook.com/CameraClubCouncilOfTennessee

